
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M-F) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

All Saints Catholic  Church 

  



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……....….609-439-6134 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan….…...704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..……...222-0118 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir ……………………………………… 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis……..……….831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson………..….389-3233 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ....................... 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ....................... 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth .......................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista ............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

The flowers on the altar this  
weekend were donated  by 

Jean Mendicino 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
Lucy Quigg will be outside the 
church to take reservations for 
Altar Flowers for September 
2017 through August of 2018. 
Please stop by and sign up for 
a weekend. If you have any 
questions, Lucy can be  
contacted at 803-831-0947. 

The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 8/19, Weekday 
1:00  pm Blocker Baptism 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Ed Mooney 
Holy Ground-physical collection/Mission Appeal for  
India Missions-physical collection 
FOOD DRIVE 
New Parishioners’ Reception 
Mass will be celebrated by Rev. Peter Reddy 
Sunday 8/20, Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Nelly Delgado 
Holy Ground-physical collection/Mission Appeal for  
India Missions-physical collection 
FOOD DRIVE 
New Parishioners’ Reception 
Masses will be celebrated by Rev. Peter Reddy 
Monday 8/21, Saint Pius X, Pope 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm  Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 8/22, The Queenship of the  
   Blessed Virgin Mary 
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus Assembly 
Wednesday 8/23, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass—For the intentions of Carol Allen 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
Thursday 8/24, Saint Bartholomew, Apostle 
9:30 am Mass + Gene Pappert 
3:30 pm Choir Practice 
6:30 pm  HS Discipleship Group 
Friday 8/25, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Dorothy Collins 
Saturday 8/26, Weekday 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Pro Populo 
Sunday 8/27, Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary  
  Time 
8:00 am Mass + Megan Kellisch 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Annette Morris 
5:30 PM  HS CORE Meeting 
6:30 pm HS Youth Group 



Welcome Reception for 
New Parishioners  

Everyone is invited to stop by our Parish 
Life Center after all the Masses this   
weekend to meet our new parishioners.  
Stop in for 5 minutes to meet and greet 
and have some light  
refreshments.  
 
 
“So you too must befriend the stranger, for 
you were once strangers yourselves in the 
land of Egypt.”  Deuteronomy 10:19 

Food for Families  

The All Saints council of 
the Knights of Columbus is sponsoring a food drive 
as part of their Food for Families Program.  This 
month the Clover Area Assistance Center (CAAC) is 
in need of: peanut  butter, tuna fish, cereal, soup, 
rice, rice mixes, pasta, canned vegetables, and canned 
meats.   Any other non-perishable items will be      
appreciated and used.  These will be distributed to 
needy families in our community. Collection boxes 
will be present in the rear of the church before the 
Masses on August 19th and 20th. Your generous    
donations for July resulted in 315# of food collected.                
Please give what you can! 

 
All Saints Faith Study Group 

The Faith Study Ministry invites you to join them as 
they begin a new program on THE CRUSADES – 
CHRISTIAN-MUSLIM INTERACTIONS and A 
HOLY LAND FOR 3 FAITHS.  Program presenter, 
Dr. Christopher M. Belitto, Ph.D. will acquaint us 
with the major periods, people, ideas and events of 
the Crusades.  He will cover the fundamental  
vocabulary, chronology, geography and the myths and 
meanings of the Crusades while gaining a broad  
perspective of the time while looking at the Crusades 
through Christian, Muslim and Jewish eyes. This  
6-week program begins Sunday, 
August 20th and is presented from 
9:30-10:30 Sunday mornings in 
the Father Michael J. McGivney  
classroom in the Family Life  
Center.  All are welcome for any 
or all of the individual episodes.   

Looking for a Fun Night Out? 
Please come and join us for our “Saints &     
Sinners” mixed couples bowling league.  It 
meets every other Saturday night starting at 
7:15 p.m. at Strikers Bowling alley in Rock Hill 
and runs from the last weekend in August 
through April with time off for the Holidays. 
This is a handicapped recreational league so 
don’t worry about your skill level, it’s all about 
meeting new people and just having a fun 
night out twice a month.  Also, if your single or 
don’t have a complete team, please do not let 
that stop you from joining us, we will match 
you up as best as we can with other teammates 
and a team.  The cost is $16/person bi-weekly; 
we will have a year-end party with prize      
payouts based on team position.  Since this is  
a money league, you must be a least 21 years  
of age.  We are also looking for a few            
substitutes that can bowl when regulars are  
not able to make a particular week of bowling. 
 
Please contact Randy Ewald at 612-272-6202 or 
ssi.randye@prodigy.net, if you are  
interested in joining or have any  
questions about our “Saints &       
Sinners” bowling league.   

        “New” to All Saints Religious Education     
               PARENTING SUPPORT GROUP 
                           All age groups 
 
We will be starting a parent support group on how 
to keep your children in the Faith.  Any and all 
questions/concerns will be welcomed at the      
meeting.  Topics may include:  peer pressure 
at school, discipline issues, Mass attendance,  
pre-marital sex, transgender issues, general issues, 
etc.  The first meeting will be held, Friday  
September 8th at 7PM, on the second floor of the 
Parish Life Center. 
For more information, contact Joanne Kazista and/
or Eve Antonageli   803-831-9095. 



UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
August 26-27     OPEN 
September 2-3     Friends of the Oratory/Building  
      Fund-physical collections 
September 9-10   Oratorian Seminarians-physical  
      collection 
September 16-17 Open Weekend 
September 23-24  All Saints Charities-physical  
                               collection 
September 30-      Friends of the Oratory/ Building 
October 1      Fund-physical collections 

Collection for the 8/13/2017 Weekend 

Offertory.......................…..………….…....$10,068.00 
Friends of the Oratory……..….…….....….….$600.00 
All Saints Charities…….....…...........……….$1,68300 
Building Fund...........…….....….……..…........$570.00 
Votive Candles….…………......…….……...…$85.00 
Faith Formation……...……….…………….$1,065.00 
Holy Ground..……….…..…………...………….$5.00 
HOPE……...……………..…………………..$766.00 
Military Services…………………………..…$378.00 
Families in Need ………………………………$25.00 
Magnets………………………….………….....$27.00 
Youth Ministry ………………………………..$60.00 

 
Adults: 945     Children: 121 

Total Attendance: 1066 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Thus says the LORD: "Stand firm in 
justice; do what is right" (Isaiah 56:1, 6-7). 
Psalm -- O God, let all the nations praise you!  
(Psalm 67). 
Second Reading -- The gifts and the calling of God 
are unable to be revoked  
(Romans 11:13-15, 29-32). 
Gospel -- Jesus told the Canaanite 
woman of great faith, "It shall be 
done as you wish"  
(Matthew 15:21-28).  

This weekend Rev. Peter Reddy, a priest from 
the Catholic Diocese of Warangal, South India 
(presently working on Loan for the Catholic  
diocese of Birmingham, Alabama) will preach a 
mission appeal in support of Evangelization work 
in Rural Tribal area in his diocese known as the 
TRIBAL/LAMBADA MISSION. It is the program of 
the diocese to carry the gospel message to these 
people.  This tribe lives in a country side and  
deprived of the necessities like clean water,  
electricity, proper housing, education, healthcare 
and sanitation.  They have their own DIALECT 
only to speak but without a script.  The Bishop 
along with his priests, religious and a team of 
laity leaders are actively involved first to learn 
their language and catechizing them.  Listen as 
he shares his love of Christ and the mission work 
and experiences as a missionary.  A second  
collection will be taken for the work of  
evangelization for the mission in the diocese of 
Warangal.  Thank you. 

Clover Area Assistance Center would like to 
thank you for your recent donation of $3,331.84.  
It has been designated for use in our Good  
Samaritan Fund.  As a result of the generosity of 
individuals and organizations, we are able to  
continue to provide our many services, with the 
majority of all funds received being returned 
directly back into the community. Thank you for 
your support and for helping u to assist those who 
are struggling to provide even the most basic of 
needs for themselves or their families. 

 
 
 
 

All Saints Charities at work!! 

Wedding Banns 

 Kristian Marie Kennedy and  
 Nikolas James Smith—Wedding on 

Sunday, July 1, 2018 at 12:00 pm at All Saints 
Catholic Church 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. will witness the 
wedding. 
Melissa Marie Rogalski and Richard Jason 
Suckey—Wedding on Sunday, September 2, 
2018 at St. Mary Roman Catholic Church,  
Alpha, New Jersey 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. is preparing the 
couple, but is not officiating. 
Kathleen Davis and Tom Gearhart—Wedding in 
June of 2018 at the Cathedral of St. John the 
Baptist in Charleston, SC. 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. is preparing the 
couple, but is not officiating.   



CLOW will restart on September 17th when Faith 
Formation convenes. In the meantime parents with 
“antsy” children can use the Parish Life Center. 
The children can play and interact while you will 
still be able to view and hear the Mass. There will 
be items there for their entertainment. This is just 
a suggestion and it does not mean you are not  
welcome in the Sanctuary with your child. This 
includes all Masses. 

OPEN WEEKDENDS 
          September 16-17 October 14-15 
          October 28-29  November 25-26               
          December 23-24 December 30-31 

The Kids Choir and Youth Choir  
groups will be starting up again  
this fall. Kid’s Choir will meet on  
Sunday after Faith Formation  
from 10:30 am to 10:55am. More 
information to come. 

Faith Formation and Confirmation registration 
forms plus instructions/information are on a    
table in the Parish Life Center.   
Deadline for enrollment is August 30th.  
Any questions and/or concerns, please 
direct them to Joanne Kazista. 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

Still Enrolling for the  
2017-2018 school year!  

 
 

There is still space available in our K3 and K4 
classes. Our preschool program offers small 
class sizes with nurturing teachers. Please visit 
our website for more information or contact 
Michele Burns to arrange a tour.   
We would love to have your family as part of 
our St. Anne Community!  
mburns@sasrh.com | www.stanneschool.com  

Need Silent Auction 
Items 

We will conduct a silent auction during the 
2nd Annual Parish Oktoberfest Party on Saturday, 14   
October.  Any donated items should be new/
unused.  They could be sporting items, small kitchen     
appliances, bicycles, paintings, handcrafted items, 
etc.  Thinking outside the box, folks could even consider 
other things such as: a vacation rental, a catered meal,        
a Lake Wylie wine & cheese cruise, a golf foursome, 
themed gift baskets, autographed sports memorabilia, etc.  
If you have an idea and want to donate something, please 
contact Frank Bender at fender215@aol.com  or cell      
215-284-2437.  He will work with you to get your item 
documented and into the silent auction.  Silent auction  
proceeds will support our Kof C council’s charitable     
programs in the parish and community.  We hope you 
will enjoy an evening of good fun - - - dinner, dancing, 
and  fellowship - - - as you help us help those in most 
need.  Cheers and May God Bless.   

In the next week or two you should be receiving the 
new Ministry Handbook in the mail.  Our recent  
survey pointed out that not everyone knew what  
Ministries we had operating.  With this handbook you 
will also receive a Commitment Card.  We are asking 
you to fill out this card, tell us what Ministries you  
currently are participating in and what Ministries you 
would like to participate in.  In addition there is a list of 
possible Ministries, identified from the survey, that 
need people to step up and become leaders.  Please 
indicate which Ministry you would 
like to help establish. Miniistry Handbook 


